
From: Myers, Richard A. 
Sent: 7/11/2014 11:47:14 AM 
To: Doll, Laura (/0=PG&E/OU=CORPORATE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=LRDD) 
Cc: 
Bee: 
Subject: master meter baseline quantities 

Hi Laura: I hope you're doing well. 

I received an email from a concerned PG&E gas ratepayer. She is apparently the manager of a 
master-metered apartment building, and is concerned about the gas baseline quantities for her 
apartment building being too low. 

I looked at the baseline quantities for PG&E Gas Schedule GM and Schedule G-l, and found 
that the baseline quantities per unit under Schedule GM are set at levels quite a bit lower than 
under Residential Schedule G-1. 

Do you know why the baseline quantities under Sched. GM are set so much lower than under 
Sched. G-l? Or could you put me in touch with someone who knows? 

I did find out that these baseline quantities were approved in a 2011 CPUC decision. 

Also, as I am reading Sched. GM, the total baseline quantity for a master meter customer is 
based on the number of units behind the master meter times the baseline quantities set forth in 
Sch GM. Please confirm that that is the case. 

Thanks! 

Richard 
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